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September 3, 2015

The Honorable Larry A. Martin
Chairman, Senate Judiciary Committee
101 Gressette Building
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Senator Martin:

We have been advised by the Governor’s Office that you have requested information 
regarding the Refugee Resettlement Program.

Enclosed please find materials that have been sent to Senator Shane Martin and Representative 
J. Derham Cole, Jr. in response to their questions and requests for information regarding the 
Refugee Resettlement Program.

If I can be of any assistance to you, please call at any time.

Sincerely,

V. Susan Alford
State Director
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